## Youth Leaders in EUME Region Monthly Zoom Call: Thursday 27th February 7 pm

Antto and Jeong-hye Hassinen February 21, 2020



With the beginning of a new year, we would like to start some new initiatives to support the on-going youth activities in our region (HARP, CARP, YSP, etc.). While there are excellent gap-year programmes and international workshops available in our region, we would like to start more on-going projects that strengthen the youth work on national and community levels by empowering the young people who are in a position of responsibility in our movement.

Join Zoom Meeting

We would like to introduce the following initiatives:

## Holding a Monthly Zoom Call for Youth Leaders

The call will include prayer, short HDH reading, internal guidance and sharing in pairs or smaller groups. Through this call, youth leaders can receive valuable guidance and encouragement, and also get the opportunity to connect to each other.

We will hold the second call on Thursday 27th February at 7pm GMT. All youth leaders are welcome to join through this <u>LINK</u>.

## **Starting a Mentorship Programme for Youth Leaders**

We are in the process of gathering enthusiastic, elder 2nd generation who have experience with running HARP or CARP to mentor current youth leaders one-on-one.

If you are interested in acting as a mentor or have someone whom you would like to recommend, please contact: <a href="wjdgp7@gmail.com">wjdgp7@gmail.com</a>

## **Holding a 2nd Generation Educators Meeting**

These workshops are a great platform for giving inspiration and care, sharing best practices and discussing increased cooperation across communities and nations. After further discussion with the parties to be involved in this, we will send out more detailed information.

We hope to cooperate with as many brothers and sisters as possible on these projects to strengthen the foundation for the future by investing in the young generation. If you have a heart for supporting the younger generation and would like to work together, please get in touch!

Since last year, there is also a WhatsApp group chat for young leaders in the EUME region. If you are not yet in this chat, feel free to send your phone number by email to: widgp7@ gmail.com